
 
 

 

 August 25, 2020 
 
 

Mr. Minaz David 
Sr. Development Project Manager 
Yonkers Public Schools 
One Larkin Center – 3rd Floor 
Yonkers, NY 10701 
 
RE:   AUDITORIUM AND OTHER UPGRADES  
 LINCOLN HIGH SCHOOL 
 YPS #:  10873  
 FULLER & D’ANGELO PROJECT #:  19356.00 
 
Dear Minaz,  
 
As requested, the following is Fuller & D’Angelo’s proposal to provide additional services in connection with 
the above referenced project.  
 
Fuller and D’Angelo’s original fee was established in accordance with RFP-No. 420-19-08.   This RFP 
stipulated a project to implement repairs and rehabilitations to the Lincoln HS Auditorium with an 
established budget of $1,500,000.  During the preliminary design and scoping phase of the project Fuller and 
D’Angelo was directed to also include in the project the rehabilitation of the Auditorium Lobby and Toilets 
open to this space.  Revised plans and project budget estimate were submitted on 2/13/20 indicating an 
overall project cost of $2,643,000.  
 
Fuller and D’Angelo was directed to proceed with the revised project scope.  The additional scope work will 
be completed in accordance with the original RFP response and our current contract.  
 
Additional fee for this work is $ 55,500. 
 
All required printing at various phases is included in above fees.  
 
If you should require any additional information, please do not hesitate to contact us.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
John D’Angelo, ARA, LEED AP 
 
JD’A/vc 
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